
Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake
1593 Creek Road, Box 100
Virgil, Ontario   L0S 1T0
(905) 468-3266       FAX (905) 468-0301

Planning Review Comments
Project Name: Ravine Winery - Tech 
Amendment

Address: 1360-1366 YORK ROAD

By On Behalf Of Decision Comments

Dion Kedian Support No issues with these changes.

Donna Lake Support The property tax department have no issues or concerns.

Doug Kerr Support Public Works have no concerns regarding the Zoning By-Law Aamendments 
provided that parking is available on site and no overflow parking on the municipal 
roads.

Jo Zambito Conditions Currently Ravine Estates Winery does not have a Fire Safety Plan required under 
Section 2.8 "Emergency Planning" of the Fire Code. If at any time during any 
special event if the combined occupant load of both the winery and the special 
event combined could exceed 300 persons an approved Fire Safety Plan by the 
Chief Fire Official is required.

Walter Klassen Support Building services has no concerns with the proposed changes

Aaron Butler Niagara 
Escarpment 
Commission

Support No objections.

Aaron Butler Region Of Niagara Support No objections. Staff suggests that the Town considers the number of events and 
number of guests for this proposal in comparison to other farm/winery application 
and existing approvals to ensure such events remain an occasional activity and at 
an appropriate scale as noted in the Region's value-added policies.
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Application for Zoning By-law Amendment (1360-1366 York Road)
Kilian, Martin (MNR) 
to:
AButler@notl.org
29/04/2013 09:30 AM
Show Details

Aaron:

Niagara Escarpment Commission (NEC) staff has reviewed the above-noted application.  Although the 
accompanying planning report does not acknowledge that the subject property is located within the Niagara 
Escarpment Plan (NEP), this is indeed the case.  The property is designated within the St. Davids Minor Urban 
Centre of the NEP.  This designation provides flexibility of land uses and aims to ensure that development is 
compliant with the identity and traditional character of such urban settlements.

Provided that the Town is satisfied that the proposal complies with the St. Davids Neighbourhood Plan and the 
Town’s Official Plan (both documents are not in conflict with the NEP), NEC staff has no objection to this 
application.
______________________________________

Martin Kilian, Planner
Niagara Escarpment Commission
232 Guelph St. 
Georgetown Tel. 905-877-7524
St. Catharines Tel. 905-704-3917
www.escarpment.org
Follow the NEC on Twitter

Page 1 of 1

04/06/2013file:///C:/Users/abutler/AppData/Local/Temp/notesC2FD10/~web5869.htm






	Appendix C - Circulation Review Comments
	NEC Comments
	Regional Comments



